
April 12, 2016, MB#30 

891 
 

TOWN OF VALDESE 
QUORUM PRESENT – Ground Breaking Ceremony for Meridian Specialty Yarn Group, Inc. 
TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016 
 
On Tuesday, April 12, 2016, 3:00 p.m., a quorum of the Valdese Town Council attended the Ground Breaking 
Ceremony for Meridian Specialty Yarn Group, Inc., located at 312 Columbo Street, SW, Valdese, North Carolina. 
 
The following were present:  Mayor Pro Tem Susan Stevenson, Councilwoman Frances Hildebran, Councilman Gary 
L. Delp, and Councilman Roy F. Sweezy.  Also present were Deputy Town Clerk Thelda B. Rhoney and various 
Department Heads. 
 
Absent:  Mayor Black, Councilman Ogle, and Town Manager Seth Eckard. 
 
A quorum was present and no action was taken. 
 
At 3:00 p.m., Meridian President Tim Manson invited everyone outside for the ground breaking ceremony.   
 
Mr. Manson welcomed everyone and offered a brief update on the project.  He introduced the Contractor and Meridian 
Staff. 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Stevenson thanked Mr. Manson and Meridian Staff.  She recognized Members of the Valdese Town 
Council and Burke County Commissioner Maynard Taylor.  She thanked everyone for attending. 
 
After the ceremony, Mr. Manson invited everyone to enjoy refreshments. 
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